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TIMELINE AND NEXT STEPS: 

• Mid 2019: Schematic completed and began 
detailed design 

• Late 2020: Anticipated to complete detailed 
design, utility coordination, and right-of-way 
acquisition 

• Spring 2021: Anticipated construction start 

 

 

 
 

FACT SHEET    Updated October 2020 
 
 

County Commissioner:  Commissioner Russ Boles, Precinct 4 
Project Limits:   Chandler Road to Carlos G. Parker Boulevard Northwest 
Issues to Be Addressed:  Safety Improvements; Limited Visibility and Roadway Curves 
 
 
PROJECT OVERVIEW:  
Williamson County is planning for the widening of CR 366 from Chandler Road to Carlos G. Parker Boulevard 
Northwest. The existing CR 366 roadway has two lanes (one lane in each direction) with no shoulders, a sharp 
curve at the Carlos G. Parker Boulevard Northwest intersection, open ditch drainage, and culvert stream 
crossings. The roadway currently has curves leading to intersections, which poses visibility and safety issues. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

PROJECT AREA: Improvements to CR 366 will include:  

• Reconstructing as a five-lane roadway with a 
continuous center turn lane and shoulders 

• Realigning the roadway to eliminate curves at 
Carlos G. Parker Boulevard Northwest and 
Chandler Road intersections 

• Adding a traffic signal at Carlos G. Parker 
Boulevard Northwest 

• Intersection improvements to facilitate safer 
turn movements at CR 367 and CR 369  

• Drainage improvements  
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PROJECT PURPOSE & NEED: 

This project was requested by the City of Taylor to support the growing community and increased travel needs 
of residents today and in the future. Williamson County and the Taylor area have experienced immense growth 
in recent years and current population projections predict that this growth will continue. It is the County’s 
responsibility to plan for transportation needs in order to keep pace with the increased number of residents 
and vehicles. This high level of growth requires extensive planning and development that will improve safety, 
connectivity, and mobility for residents, ultimately protecting their quality of life. 
 

 

 
 MORE INFORMATION 

For more information about this project, please visit 
wilco.org/Departments/Infrastructure/Projects/Precinct-4/CR-366-Widening.  

Please reach out by phone or email with questions or comments. Call: 512-943-1195 Email: 
roads@wilco.org with “CR 366” in the subject line. 

Sources: Williamson County, United States Census Bureau 

EXISTING CR 366: 

PROPOSED CR 366: 

https://www.wilco.org/Departments/Infrastructure/Projects/Precinct-4/CR-366-Widening
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